

Via Email: candlelighterssimcoe@gmail.com

August 26, 2024.

Cheryl Gotthelf Candlelighters Simcoe

Dear Cheryl:

## Re: Childhood Cancer Awareness Month - Proclamation

The Council of the Township of Oro-Medonte, at its August 14, 2024, Council meeting, received your correspondence re: Request for Proclamation for September to be Childhood Cancer Awareness Month and a Request for a Flag Raising.

Please be advised that Council is in support of proclaiming September as Childhood Cancer Awareness Month and we will respectfully raise the flag at the Township Administration Centre. Accordingly, the proclamation will be posted on the township's website.

Thank you for your organization's unwavering support in raising awareness and educating our communities about childhood cancer. The Council of the Township of Oro-Medonte hereby proclaims September as "Childhood Cancer Awareness Month."

Yours sincerely,

Randy Greenlaw

Mayor /vc

Cc: Council

**P:** (705) 487-2171 **F:** (705) 487-0133

www.oro-medonte.ca